
Dear Committee Members:  
 
I have a question for the committee regarding the $86 million federal grant to upgrade the 
Oregon Employment Division's computer systems that was received in 2009.  This money still 
hasn't been spent on a new computer system.  Where does the interest go on this sum?  Does it 
accrue, or has it been transferred to something else such as PERS or another non-computer-
related purpose?  Thank you for the opportunity to comment.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
Chris Carvalho 
Aloha, OR 
 


